Council for Connected Care

A better-connected healthcare system for all Australians Communiqué

The eighth meeting of the Council for Connected Care (Council) was held in Melbourne on 25 February 2025.

Conjoint Professor Anne Duggan, Chief Executive Officer of the Australian Commission on Safety and Quality in Health Care and Chair of the Council, welcomed members, noting the addition of new member organisations: Health Information Management Association of Australia, SANE Australia, and the National Mental Health Commission.

Members reviewed the <u>Quarterly Progress Report</u> for the period October to December 2024 which includes status updates received from the Australian Digital Health Agency, the Department of Health and Aged Care, state and territory health departments, Services Australia, the Australian Institute of Health and Welfare, Healthdirect, and the Australasian Institute of Digital Health.

The February 2025 meeting focussed on the unique needs of people experiencing health disadvantage. Members discussed the needs of culturally and linguistically diverse (CALD) communities and explored the key barriers and challenges they frequently experience when navigating health challenges and accessing health care services. The Chief Executive Officer of the Federation of Ethnic Communities' Councils of Australia (FECCA) spoke about current challenges impacting CALD communities including language and literacy barriers, discrimination and stigma, socioeconomic factors and access to support services. FECCA also provided Council members with an overview of the Australian Multicultural Health Collaborative and its advocacy work to improve the health and wellbeing of Australia's multicultural communities, including research, policy development and the work of the National Multicultural Consumer and Carer Network.

Discussions were also supported by presentations from South Western Sydney Primary Health Network (PHN), National Disability Services, and SANE Australia who each provided an overview of current initiatives underway at their respective organisations:

• South Western Sydney (PHN) - presented an overview of digital health applications used to mitigate challenges in accessing quality primary healthcare in an area of widespread socioeconomic disadvantage.

- National Disability Services (NDS) presented solutions currently making a
 positive impact in the disability sector and discussed the positive impacts of
 small, supported residential group homes. The NDS also provided an
 overview of the challenges experienced by people living with a disability when
 navigating the health system and noted the burden of responsibility on
 disability care workers to manage complex health conditions, often without the
 support of digital tools or clinical training.
- SANE Australia highlighted the new Digital Navigation Project which is funded by the Australian Government, led by SANE Australia in collaboration with 16 partner organisations and enhances accessibility of mental health services through digital solutions.

In an interactive breakout session Council members collaborated in small groups to explore the challenges faced by people experiencing health disadvantage when they are navigating the healthcare system and discussed how digital health could help solve these issues, including existing digital health initiatives underway to address these barriers.

A discussion facilitated by Bettina McMahon from Healthdirect, comprised of experts from SANE Australia, the Consumers Health Forum of Australia, FECCA, and Telstra Health, supported the Council to build upon information shared throughout the meeting. Members discussed the importance of trust for consumers and human empathy and how powerful this is in engaging these communities in our healthcare system, including the criticality of culturally appropriate care and the importance of carers' access to health information.

A video showcasing some of the common challenges faced by people experiencing health disadvantaged can be viewed <u>here</u>.

The next meeting of the Council will take place in Alice Springs on 12 June 2025.



